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Greetings!
 
We're gearing up for the busy spring season and we'd love to see
you and our many exciting events.  We're also happy to hear from
you on the issues and want to remind you that you can reply to
this e-newsletter with your questions and feedback.  BEC
members are core to BEC's success on the front lines of those
advocacy issues.  Our grants bring in welcome funding for
educational outreach programs, but without your membership
support, our advocacy work would not be possible.  Thank you
again!

Upcoming BEC Events
  
Saturday, March 5   9 a.m. - noon
Block Parties with a Purpose -
- has been cancelled due to heavy rain. 
 
Friday, March 25   5:30 - 7:30 p.m.    
Environmental Coalition Community Gathering  
Chico Women's Club, 592 E. Third St. 

Saturday, April 2   9 a.m. - noon
Block Parties with a Purpose 
planned for Little Chico Creek

Sunday, April 9   5 - 11 p.m.
Garden Party Dinner + Spark N' Cinder Show
Arc Pavilion, 2040 Park Ave, Chico, CA
 
Tuesday, April 19  
Earth Day Film Night at the Sierra Nevada Big Room
1085 E. 20th St., Chico, CA

http://ui.constantcontact.com/sa/fwtf.jsp?m=1102759616484&a=1123987406806&ea=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIj-WhSmcow1QhjGK3Pbn63GicJ39cs6Vn9wA6Uv5SDHnlrXDEcnDDCjuroBQwvju3DISvJ33sk6D-20VVhNFoUgxhHbqleo6RTSUT4l8JBPMVtn4UsJFrceEnHyEa8lQO7nK3IdX5y3WInjxYIr6j-yi-F4_aT6wg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCqI1kthIHxpXcw9sVwa7MXVZtgvFWlgFfS0iPegCxLNAsZx4c1WIW7n9WT0je4QvsUJ7-TCVQUPbSD-7EcVlXf27EdCMG0jhTFe2FfMEB8DNkCUJ-wCFOohcCgOiRd3Pnym9tnTOjR5kljNq7wEMZNYMxoPfa80cEgnupP56gtRcpPzm0f3ftf8xsyC8-dVKMsA51XsmnXx8xp_jGcb-ImpKxkQ2dFq42cnMXMuKU9R5Uwz4rprkaAZe_m1dcO942CeYruD_7XOjFwARc0BXbkRMjiN-9gyaHirmlS5cdHsyM5n8MfUqGOJeI8Suvjl-AOk9Hn0wAEj&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUGO7W0Z5iSUkqn7AX-uDTNFdeliBZZg2eqFsUkxBs852od5VsRpH06iK55kVF-rpKSHHGQE7mwMlYmnR5ijSYQO5OBu8FWkatLBgsJVXtB2bxECjIiKB7S-5d2I-BdkwBit3WkFH5j-GlNvyhNRa5fGylHm607auJ8_z3GVWR5t5iOdG0EcUmT0YsAVZc82nm3n0b1Mar_28HQOo6-oAO_Yo-AE9VBKGzu0V5PN4CYRh_CStcS5Sd6ZNoJeZNXLNmL14daTqYhw6ge8OwrZ0C3V0MJZmM_MPRUn34R4tVONyir3NndLDiZp74-BHFE5SUcTpNWjp_JIk=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCqI1kthIHxpXcw9sVwa7MXVZtgvFWlgFfS0iPegCxLNAsZx4c1WIW7n9WT0je4QvsUJ7-TCVQUPbSD-7EcVlXf27EdCMG0jhTFe2FfMEB8DNkCUJ-wCFOohcCgOiRd3Pnym9tnTOjR5kljNq7wEMZNYMxoPfa80cEgnupP56gtRcpPzm0f3ftf8xsyC8-dVKMsA51XsmnXx8xp_jGcb-ImpKxkQ2dFq42cnMXMuKU9R5Uwz4rprkaAZe_m1dcO942CeYruD_7XOjFwARc0BXbkRMjiN-9gyaHirmlS5cdHsyM5n8MfUqGOJeI8Suvjl-AOk9Hn0wAEj&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUWA7ysCLVvt23DgmuxsVMqvzCiJOrmo8zg66gt-dxwitv0ySBojAlz1ggHM9bt2km6Pr4svDZmZLo-KUaGdVGZgDubaZTOr7LsRMMdxwV8R-gtHg2GC0WSLQKKgQ6TXOZEDar5YIaxFG0GjgN3q5yMRsXtMZH3cUYll5r_Simg2hy2ZuGNjkN0vQRTPJWBf8D2ADL0lnXUG2C2wVP6R2WnfSi9KS0Uv0anoHh6iLdNFZScU-eT2jLTwXQGpY3qq5xttL_otrYTwT0CcPyVVzOpHfjYXwl_yBPA-Cj5AYYvQSxrfSxLZ2ZJw==&c=&ch=


Renew BEC Membership
 

Last Month's E-Sentinel
Saturday, May 7 11 a.m. - 4 p.m.
Endangered Species Faire
One-Mile Group Picnic area, Lower Bidwell Park

(See articles below for all event details or visit our website
at www.becnet.org/events  )  

Celebrating Community Gardens with
some Spark N' Cinder 
 
Join us for our fifth Annual Garden Party on Saturday, April
9, 2016 at The Arc Pavilion, 2040 Park Ave, in Chico, CA.
This festive fundraiser brings the community together in order
to sustain and support our beautiful Humboldt and Oak Way
community gardens.

This year's event will include musical guest Spark N' Cinder,
featuring Jimmy Fay, Steve Cook, Kim Gimbal, Jeff Daub and Dan McLaughlin who play an
instrumental role in bringing the community together. Admission for both dinner and the dance
party is $30 (starting at 5pm) and admission for the dance party only is $15 (admission at 8pm).
 Tickets can be purchased at the BEC office or online through our Garden Party Fundraiser
webpage. Children's ticket prices will be on a sliding scale and must be purchased at the door.
Doors open at 4:00 p.m. and dinner will be served from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. Dance party admission
begins at 8:00 p.m. following dinner.

This show will sell out so get your tickets soon! 
 

Welcome Natalie Carter, 
BEC's New Executive Director

In case you missed the recent local news coverage or BEC's
exclusive member announcement last week...

The BEC Board of Directors is pleased to announce,
following an extensive search, that Natalie Carter has been
selected as the next executive director of the Butte
Environmental Council. Carter began with BEC on March 1,
2016.
 
Carter brings a great deal of experience and expertise to the job. She comes to us from the Chico
Certified Farmers Market (CCFM) where she has had many different titles, from market assistant
to general manager. She dedicated over four years there, bringing locally grown food to the
communities in our region, building community connections and partnerships for CCFM as well as
improving customer service and expanding the market. Carter earned a bachelor's in general
biology from Chico State in 2009. Prior to returning to Chico she worked as a biologist and

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuAaxIqiCyQr8e07Vo0LbsD-wMypgWS9Cfz6n1n6NLvxWLTCMrlC5xNO1GSjyVnAXiOR_hYwZ7ILhN6uEMLbEwPFFLPmElffbj4fRxq9qx4X1ns6-_uqxMRqPaYLn2hUQqVTudQ3b9DC8fswJFXqUCXCNaMUrQ_9uNc9M2PN1rAfMgRwmsFPG-ZwRkazMbrmvupCdMvGmTSkiqyhO6k9YmzMlyFmU2szjyx0UFqMZZsiwr-TRMRqjiVmcGpyqobjs80Am2Utj5UnFjJbIZXMabEDPMUnoztzO0jrSDBxA5NdZFHHLb_Q9sK7SPk70ROn1TXnvOdSWVtdNVPax4s0w6u976nSNbfib6A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuMPW4vKVL9HNtk8m-tXCNyxKMHmFpdFeOwv7WBhkCYOEGnmCM1lOQVFdnqsDb80vd61uKjiZLGVSqsEA8JxA5Shr5vqXILzGcS6iaj5v3XeNc1i8CKg9Zmol40ngUPtig-vwb6ero_cPUs7PHfNFv9anP1tLoBMkn9S1YxfwypMEFsex9-dgrfGPLDyGt1Az8XnMUuFH7k_rb0mpZwFS-Lu0sz90HBZteRYBf9yuEZEZc3DfCee9J0qrBrkHkFViN_0JFH9JGfLRpWx272NFkF4ZEeQ75i5zzA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuKpgTdZrwLviYgb8dFos8mBfKQ1MX2slToWkvQgv9-eivcUv9ltApOseM7ZADxsd0YbvQ84Ush6zDAIet0sVxyva7JS4z28c676oVj_vcjXsDlsuXUq3C4gfMZm4qB4sS-TQ_ZC8sbsweFb7U78Dtm2kAhFrx-8UsmF593J3G6asK_6M76jiyjz4GJ_xZld6K1DaRL1PsVdPn6AbZTNSAAnH2ftLrF8vHPZrwo9PCIgPLOSl4OizYseOP9KfU5pyji-fjvYGWP5i_MIwqpfTHWE=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUww6bR3M_AiQ3RZwADZX4tVWPH_5GeA_6tCVN7P-yAxj5ElDxrntVxryTD8sKoP6I2R_u_nayH8-ON5OptTl0_R2hvsN-_1rSdX1kYTB1RlOpJEeqrtPDNT110MbyslcDMJEOIAjVFbuqrhNbJFuSpBvG9U2zNmdwJ6oSkeap7ATjlgaUWtwZ406tInexXxjGXc1WahUhRyxPjldnd9WX4i4p5GDOg4PbxtiI1OnI5S3nC2J2MbT0M6vWKMshiATaYMcR-rO1IWMAi4FBy_G72fSCDN8FttbryJv0W3684MhqjuXlNR5Y9g8M2RL-7l2Pn_ku2fHiX5w=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUI45La9WNHdaAN3v0NGcWo4UEX8_-IW3kmpIQFXsU_vulEAAfQDPVbNSdcrSSY7IFccAJ6aLp3wFUAAoBzjnIitRaEEqVfSy6Qsjfq6pd_LuiR2Urkpci54fCvO49yEB3SO4SdJQig1qJpxjNTLczAi3NLn9xLJDzUJ4c4nmvOo7KautR9pf2WaAidBekoKg9t3OOWnrL7TPtXkB3_NpSYHKiA5ZSqCxMqoZgKjbVVRIoewbKLnmPo_8O8iaNJ2gXGjwTvK6RRT3LWTXIZBGIjZKlyUlW6mpJ&c=&ch=


surveyor at the Great Basin Bird Observatory in Reno, NV and volunteered at the US Fish and
Wildlife Service in Sacramento, CA.
 
An active voice in her community, Carter served as treasurer for the Honey Run Covered Bridge
Association in 2013 and 2014, and is currently serving on the Chico Natural Food Cooperative
Board of Directors. She is eager to take on BEC's legacy as a champion for the needs of our
community, to defend its resources and to make a meaningful difference as a representative for
our land, air and water.
 
Growing up in Chico, Carter developed a deep-rooted connection for the environment and
community.  She believes that passing on this passion to others is the best way to ensure the
future protection of our natural resources. Carter lives in Chico with her husband, Eric, and their
young daughter.
 
Carter joins a dynamic and devoted staff at BEC, who are confident that by working together

they can carry on BEC's legacy within the community. Please join us in welcoming Carter to

the BEC family. We know Natalie is looking forward to meeting many of you and building

relationships in the coming months. 

 

A Chance to Say Goodbye

The BEC Board of Directors invites you to join us in
celebrating executive director Robyn DiFalco's tremendous
work here at BEC! We, the BEC family, want to thank Robyn
for her wonderful service and send her off on her next
adventure "there and back again." Her last day at BEC will be
March 11.

For all you Tolkien fans familiar with "second breakfast",
we're fondly referring to Robyn's departure as her "first retirement".  

When: Thursday, March 10 from 5-7pm
Where: Grana, 198 E 2nd St, Chico

All BEC members and other community friends and allies who've worked with Robyn over the
years are invited to attend this casual gathering to wish Robyn well and raise a glass in honor of
all that we've achieved together.
 

BEC's latest Advocacy Successes 

We've been out there on the front lines putting your membership dollars to good use!  There's
been plenty of media coverage on some, but absolutely no recent coverage on the well
moratorium ordinance extension so this is exclusive news!
 
BEC and our allies in the Move the Junkyard coalition pushed the Planning Commission to

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEU_ni6_2KHfH4NjlSJkzFcBfmxHc6gNbilw1z_a1cdqVl-srHczXjaI_TaNijb8X-3EFcSe-TjQsMZcuRuil-NkcBl2KguOf6FzbVM5T2LtGI0_6SB7kIOVMSPnUmStCgXP0JqusGpW_9H8hJf8FglcQ40ljY5kKC4zK9_EP9X_ACDG359hquYOOkadU17AjxAAR05ui7gYagBGzmCcbprZLq7v2zc168vhQJvXuSPETGEYrAlp-ZtW8WJrmW7OyZb1oZv7XsgugMBerxDvZq4GYZHlvwFWq5F&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUHh5vOncS-klzUYfesqsug6Sey1WPI5Po6bQT39pSEs-3gVC1-i9VdibCfdEcGhGlYepqMg0JQjeUx8AQH3JyswQuFnUDeXJyF2O_KF8o4wzyZfzKkCHTb8_vFUbTb8cBc-UTZv_A5yLBFA9j7yAyn2eEiSt6MtK3DiEARkRcCaoF4JUbUIPqiVkBO3ohFNC9NUEjanl7Z5DKu-zIOCYGIF0beNsB3VXNBavGOxKEQ2-wuoPYj0SYg3-29NHuweYggMTYJwUPYl4GJ5Lj86KAtowyENVushQB&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUaEcnF6y7ed1-qxPmI9lOSjC7I7PYja3dFfPRRlPKJvzonkpKUlLta9ajEtlQEAofbxSwFGH15Q1-yZziXGoba5UJ3sBMl0VrO5Yw7UABDidKocIxn1Xku0UV5NADprNbDTM8NCZOHAGIz0_61ddq26l3dO_ZVVrL7nNnYrZWdMoNWtFnn7tDUY6oR7vlZVriQ8FOdGVq9UNqxPen0QsMpWU-wcx8Iv0cFAL-dSs4ed5KibDuozoRyM4eoWClk7fieMztvAMHKim8iYpVZsaGoyUN196jexDgPKJabyr-K_O9-XpPE6jznpuHVdg2LgYWmUzFZW_BNuj9dI3UC_tQzld1zdqNQrS7ar53DZFaBhaPGvMg16phQA==&c=&ch=


"make the right decision" on the Chico Scrap Metal issue
and the commissioners voted with us -- to uphold the goals
of the neighborhood plan and relocate an incompatible toxic
industrial facility away from schools and residences.  Read
all about it in the CN&R's cover story from last week.

Meanwhile the Glenn County Planning Commission did not
vote to protect Stony Creek and instead approved the use
permit for the proposed waste facility near Orland.  BEC has
been vocal on this issue, alongside an organized group of
Concerned Citizens of Glenn County and the citizens are now filing an appeal of the decision. 
BEC was publicly accused of being misinformed on this topic and we hope you saw the rebuttal
letter recently, in which executive director Robyn DiFalco underscored that when BEC takes a
position on these issues, it's because we are informed, engaged and have researched the
issue.  

We're also happy to report another vote that did go our way:  The well moratorium ordinance
in Glenn County that puts a hold on new well-drilling was granted an extension (through
May 17) by the Glenn County Board of Supervisors.  This moratorium is currently the only
thing preventing the Glenn-Colusa Irrigation District (GCID) from installing new deep-water
production wells to extract and export massive quantities of groundwater from our shared
water resource, the Tuscan Aquifer.  The amount of water extracted by our neighboring county
has a huge impact on water in Butte County and we've got to work with our neighbors to protect
this shared resource.  BEC has been working with citizens and policymakers across the river to
make the case for extending this moratorium until the implementation of groundwater protection is
completed.

Please remember that the only way BEC can achieve these important victories is because of
your membership support.  Our grants primarily fund our educational outreach and programs,
but without community support from member donations, our advocacy efforts would not be
possible.  Please show us you care about these issues and put your donation to work through
BEC's advocacy efforts.
 

Successful Block Party Removes 7.2
Tons of Debris from Little Chico Creek

In February the Butte Environmental Council pulled 7.2 tons
of waste from Little Chico Creek with the help of 67
volunteers. BEC's Block Parties with a Purpose Program has
collected a total of 9 tons of rubbish from Chico's waterways
on the first Saturday of every
month since December 2015. This accomplishment couldn't
have been met without the tremendous help of local
volunteers dedicated to making our community better.

Unfortunately, due to the huge storm blowing in this weekend, our March event on
Lindo Channel has been cancelled.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUihIj5qkOO3uMA5GWdjzScIDEHg8Q4xerQxEEatpzAUt9PZXh4FVRlcAcSxsb0VqY_QZ5H0aPDwz0Pi4TdZtK0Z2PPBBuZsmPfjsx6vOcDuAiV68-WUvwNJlBGmu5FunoFl5UJMX1svzUwEUQltNsgJM2nRBqIz_nEio7xQjCuCbOPW4s70fCLcG6FgwSJmQ086d4SmUeqGHv4BgKtp4kEIpP2C8-R8KNYvwQ0y5oqtp5nc-hg201T9njz0OFTE9UdV2BAb9zmyQzedvYfqC0Fcq1TXT5IeVlF5PihQpaim0VzEeU7QFdwLWhGQM5bqijhoVhDhgHKz4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUihIj5qkOO3uMA5GWdjzScIDEHg8Q4xerQxEEatpzAUt9PZXh4FVRlcAcSxsb0VqY_QZ5H0aPDwz0Pi4TdZtK0Z2PPBBuZsmPfjsx6vOcDuAiV68-WUvwNJlBGmu5FunoFl5UJMX1svzUwEUQltNsgJM2nRBqIz_nEio7xQjCuCbOPW4s70fCLcG6FgwSJmQ086d4SmUeqGHv4BgKtp4kEIpP2C8-R8KNYvwQ0y5oqtp5nc-hg201T9njz0OFTE9UdV2BAb9zmyQzedvYfqC0Fcq1TXT5IeVlF5PihQpaim0VzEeU7QFdwLWhGQM5bqijhoVhDhgHKz4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUEH-OOW_P-WtOL2NY0dpo3nUVGIkkshy6fKSOKIZS8AxiOAuVR9WeBw3b7SNjYrawodbYH9jKU5xE_kCDqL4EzxOjVDwcddHYH9whNJjWClw63pxC4tk3CKuOOPVaWhWQ0r30CnJQpXfE90t25J3zPFOkqvm_au03aodG5TPwmCxTdnPTF-RwMdBzNUV2NyIAJbCHlzCrNXecrEAY5teE0phhKimJnUzsY72qtjhE6sfJDhoIg0LriOpVmSZMAD2TfiLzlPJpuIUWzP2hWQ55UlK_fVN2WaUO5DXbZ98ZL26SXZbtF_pvNzvYFreDJEULRQxXK9qaWrJ_pP__KGmnEobC6_DEO3vAWLeBUS87dhXxmQIJcG4YU0j8HGpnggiP&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUIaVGn-RfcnKBxFyVB-eFNDKCmJg4w2YwhoKVeh-pWZ7Mgsy-uraX3G7rz1YUBmhP858py7_PlPx_Dfqzy7PsbBpU11RmICmYyB9iZXvEzwi0DbIy-dCgGG2rDxUgwZnliPdXLd-VatKVz_XjjavJpSwdK8FyuneGwxNFrDyBFP5HQJfGhjw0Grs3e-jdt27UMP_pkwLnWZUsWrPgNma0dC8V2LpIvY2YS3V4OECnriRJrAxTd82R_8vFtYSiVi1VjjRLKGMQaB02RHQKr-XeQI9PmGCIOcfs&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUN2axgMAb-syJ7RWdxe7PHDhXb7W0UIWCJUS-q2VgwvhjZZOUF-QrOD0aVsFD2qDfDgU4qI4mCoWGwKQ8gxvnNt47xZUgrP2YiqckiZbVPH6zCeFuhYJxLbj2l_XCxjb4VWYP3pfKPO7nJb95rgX6DgHYP_ONPDRwUna9W2Kide-92wwEI8p_WlaXJaHIq6Jd7ihTHhg3WCBaUl240X210dVBXO4NAc_AuS6dac66d7MJuNYkVE6egJ5nSuiy5kal4Qka59Q186v18f_NbXI-iC5usLkX3yM_Iw3AGjR2IDkJ1bY6etpEfUNw8BnHQut3HmexEt4sk--ie2QuhKNr1fMpa-ysdkOEZ8QYU00rr-k=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEU-vHDdDA7QQVxS37utbo8r436tZ96C90pprQ87rHH4Cs8bK-LDakfOeMLn-k8KJPpsGvbRdcHYqhuKfCgurIp3YXBA70cPuC33T_8fANZh_op_6Sk1Lr6wiox9nOjDggfSGhCHLj2m7J7ym4Z9GTk0fbivnBozqIwHu2rF63uiLaV530-eKBOP7BC9R_ydw-hjJirMexW_ADdRctTrFcTTyFNeR6SnaM_7zgvxcDE--pJf5tFSn2XRsh1UZKn1ZF4WCVV1L3l1eMAcqX2sHizBDQyOOXPLUT7uT9vRxTVBsOfL6rbuIqczfiaUZXKPw_hEB7mdvyXVt0=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCqI1kthIHxpXcw9sVwa7MXVZtgvFWlgFfS0iPegCxLNAsZx4c1WIW7n9WT0je4QvsUJ7-TCVQUPbSD-7EcVlXf27EdCMG0jhTFe2FfMEB8DNkCUJ-wCFOohcCgOiRd3Pnym9tnTOjR5kljNq7wEMZNYMxoPfa80cEgnupP56gtRcpPzm0f3ftf8xsyC8-dVKMsA51XsmnXx8xp_jGcb-ImpKxkQ2dFq42cnMXMuKU9R5Uwz4rprkaAZe_m1dcO942CeYruD_7XOjFwARc0BXbkRMjiN-9gyaHirmlS5cdHsyM5n8MfUqGOJeI8Suvjl-AOk9Hn0wAEj&c=&ch=


Please join us on April 2 for the next, which is the first Saturday of every month.

A Coalition Gathering on March 25   

Come join us for the Environmental Coalition Community
Gathering on Friday, March 25th from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m.
The Environmental Coalition of Butte County, a group of local
environmental organizations, will come together and host this
event at the Chico Women's Club following the last keynote
presentation at the This Way to Sustainability Conference.
The coalition hopes to build relations within the community
and improve correspondence between the different
organizations to develop more viable strategies and alliances for a safer, healthier and more
vibrant community.

Anyone from the public is welcome to attend and this is a family-friendly event with adult
beverages and activities for the kids. Participating organizations will provide free appetizers and
beverages will be available for purchase at the event (including beer and wine). If you have any
questions regarding this event.
 
Please see BEC's website for event details.
 

Feather River Citizen Science
Outings:  Registration now open!

The Butte Environmental Council invites the community to
join us this spring for a  scientific exploration of the Feather
River.

These three events, in March, April and May, will explore the
history of the Feather River through time. The outings will
focus on the traditions of indigenous peoples prior to
settlement, the development of infrastructure throughout the watershed and the subsequent
impacts on the Salmon population.  

The first event is: Saturday March 12, 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.
"Indigenous Story: Life in Balance" featuring speaker Kenneth Holbrook, Maidu Summit
Consortium 
 
Pre-registration is required and events are offered on a "pay-what-you-can" sliding scale from $15
- $35. Last year's events filled up fast and had a waitlist, so sign up soon!

These field trips are for anyone awed by the wonders of nature and who have a spirit for
learning.   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuMyaEyMIaw_L6DI2eAMHteCG5O80FkcYiWHabhC4cdN5O3T20Jr9Xq0U4322P29rI_Wbg0KDqzdAxhPgPvigI7WkoEb6xqRquiqFRx6tkOj7WgSZTqmO87OCDgOiYqa12617Sb-NvZJhMBIs_zRDidfn8n8tn_vlFEdMU_Dv49wJ_RHOCi7WFCb9cztkIqXBINjp0yLvAQPXmso4lDWMPKH8X4lwpk8TN57hULQghmLF8bgyczek-ViVrVux-DaEH2zdPcCC5r53oi_wrNlVvS4Az66kaLaH-Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUGO7W0Z5iSUkqn7AX-uDTNFdeliBZZg2eqFsUkxBs852od5VsRpH06iK55kVF-rpKSHHGQE7mwMlYmnR5ijSYQO5OBu8FWkatLBgsJVXtB2bxECjIiKB7S-5d2I-BdkwBit3WkFH5j-GlNvyhNRa5fGylHm607auJ8_z3GVWR5t5iOdG0EcUmT0YsAVZc82nm3n0b1Mar_28HQOo6-oAO_Yo-AE9VBKGzu0V5PN4CYRh_CStcS5Sd6ZNoJeZNXLNmL14daTqYhw6ge8OwrZ0C3V0MJZmM_MPRUn34R4tVONyir3NndLDiZp74-BHFE5SUcTpNWjp_JIk=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUNJwdxThLcc6a0_xG-7PVZrKJTYg2ADNdXWGaN3JoYwDFJjAUXZc7pUP94Sx0hMcLuRTN1nrn7H77jkTtt38c6MREvPjWv-WCjvGbF8oFd6kY7V1flVxfbZ_DgeQ4uGhWQKmw-r23AZliGhi0ab9g1QUrXlvSj6gUrQijL3PIEHwt0Zr8DtJT7i0DIrpqF_drZbtmgV66p9ZEcs5OAYlL3kyxBeZu3_Lgd7khbcpgyAStbfa_LXsvMiEzQdI4csTRot6yl-zgalr9uS41dd_R0Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUGO7W0Z5iSUkqn7AX-uDTNFdeliBZZg2eqFsUkxBs852od5VsRpH06iK55kVF-rpKSHHGQE7mwMlYmnR5ijSYQO5OBu8FWkatLBgsJVXtB2bxECjIiKB7S-5d2I-BdkwBit3WkFH5j-GlNvyhNRa5fGylHm607auJ8_z3GVWR5t5iOdG0EcUmT0YsAVZc82nm3n0b1Mar_28HQOo6-oAO_Yo-AE9VBKGzu0V5PN4CYRh_CStcS5Sd6ZNoJeZNXLNmL14daTqYhw6ge8OwrZ0C3V0MJZmM_MPRUn34R4tVONyir3NndLDiZp74-BHFE5SUcTpNWjp_JIk=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCqI1kthIHxpUnhC8MNBVlVTUwjlmda1Je8c4y5qMKmlZa8ERhRDeWGjgmMxYTMtqA3jyH4x06vfpHiBCdGIP81zIthr2HxfuXTl2C3xE_KplCgBuEgxZxHrb37W0TXOdIHhAONoOkkYHMqRB4jWsvD9azTW0OYKQfanvAHG2Sx8akZaXLNfhXvjAQsw8I3iJ_LNmO79hxlN_-dBjQ7aqGoUwRX7XEvw_Suj61w09vX_LM8YZMF4AdvNG9Cc443_qFuJ843WnF_BsO_HMAnzRG9JcIod7o2OmdJxsIoACNVzaqDqkl1intUhwspkkD_ILANgEMMux6OC&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCqI1kthIHxpUnhC8MNBVlVTUwjlmda1Je8c4y5qMKmlZa8ERhRDeWGjgmMxYTMtqA3jyH4x06vfpHiBCdGIP81zIthr2HxfuXTl2C3xE_KplCgBuEgxZxHrb37W0TXOdIHhAONoOkkYHMqRB4jWsvD9azTW0OYKQfanvAHG2Sx8akZaXLNfhXvjAQsw8I3iJ_LNmO79hxlN_-dBjQ7aqGoUwRX7XEvw_Suj61w09vX_LM8YZMF4AdvNG9Cc443_qFuJ843WnF_BsO_HMAnzRG9JcIod7o2OmdJxsIoACNVzaqDqkl1intUhwspkkD_ILANgEMMux6OC&c=&ch=


Arbor Day Tree Plantings with Chico Tree Advocates 
 
To celebrate during California Arbor Days, we'll be planting
trees in Chico to restore the urban canopy that has been so
significantly degraded. Sunday March 13 at 10 am we
gather behind the "FREE TREES" banner that's on the fence
just west of 518 W. 6th Avenue.  Bring gloves and water.  

To celebrate on our National Arbor Day, Friday April 29,
meet at the same place at the same time.  Call Charles at
530-518-1417 to confirm your participation on those days or
to suggest other days that you are available.  We want to
plant a lot of trees.  It's about the future of our urban forest.

Earth Day Film Event at the Big Room 

We're excited to celebrate Earth Day again this year with
our friends from Klean Kanteen, ChicoBag, and Sierra
Nevada Brewing Company.

This year the event will take place on Tuesday, April
19 at the Sierra Nevada Big Room.  Doors open at 5pm,
and films start at 6.  The event will feature a series of
shorts with a theme of water, food and sustainable
agriculture.  

Stay tuned for more details but mark your calendar for this great night of inspirational, informative
and humorous short films. 

As always, your donation is the price of admission, starting at $5 or more. All proceeds
benefit local environmental non-profits in the Chico area (soon to be announced). 

More details about this event will be posted to BEC's website soon. 

Recycling Education Tip: 
Reduce over Recycle 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUVy_H49J5dyQGns4t6E0weoVjPCPER6Tgok_McKdQr7pLidhxDKrdKpirkOVtFunZOkZRdqmDtgPmgp3cKHUX8vB1VmR61SONdvTjck6kH5tkaCd9S3bg5L6b2gQSEbTZsWso5vlUOOorLGk0GjCJLVi5Z0zj5q4CVCg1anj7Zc_s_yTiKvfoBSgRbw63H9lRxkwFZf0RmcbyNAb9X1Ho-jwmijLVbjEx2EpG9ODv494G3Us_bn9bpbM8NaeiVhQLLYGvC6M0p3fMYD_Wn2mBqc1jFgoJK5WpOxGQuJeQKDLN3Jd6wxCK8wgUQB0kUvVf&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuMPW4vKVL9HNtk8m-tXCNyxKMHmFpdFeOwv7WBhkCYOEGnmCM1lOQVFdnqsDb80vd61uKjiZLGVSqsEA8JxA5Shr5vqXILzGcS6iaj5v3XeNc1i8CKg9Zmol40ngUPtig-vwb6ero_cPUs7PHfNFv9anP1tLoBMkn9S1YxfwypMEFsex9-dgrfGPLDyGt1Az8XnMUuFH7k_rb0mpZwFS-Lu0sz90HBZteRYBf9yuEZEZc3DfCee9J0qrBrkHkFViN_0JFH9JGfLRpWx272NFkF4ZEeQ75i5zzA==&c=&ch=


The Recycling and Rubbish Education program at
BEC teaches the four R's - Reduce, Reuse, Recycle
and Rot. We can't stress enough how important the
order is! 
 
Reduce is the biggest and most essential of all the
lessons. Reduce how much waste is made, be it
from the manufacturing process, the packaging
process or the consumption process. Then Reuse
what materials and items do come into our lives and
finally choose to recycle those items that can be. Lastly rot is nature's way of recycling --
compost those food scraps and keep them from creating methane in the landfill, while returning
nutrients to the soil. 
 
RARE teaches the four R's to K-12 students in Butte County. For info about classroom
workshops and field trips, visit our RARE webpage. For more recycling information, check out the
resources at recyclebutte.net     
 
Remember, Mr. T is watching!
 

Energy Conservation Tip: Which
LED is right for me?

Can you find the LED lightbulb in the
photo? The answer is they are all LED light
bulbs! LED, or Light Emitting Diodes light bulbs
are made to fit any fixture and come in different
sizes, brightnesses and colors. LED bulbs are
75% more efficient than incandescents and last four times as long as the spiral
shaped CFLs (Compact Flourescent Lightbulbs). By replacing old bulbs with Energy Star LED
bulbs you can save $30 to $80 on energy bills.

Don't know what to do with your old CFLs? Take them to a certified drop off center like Home
Depot or Lowe's and take a look at the new lower priced LED bulbs today. 

Be aware of the new lingo: Lumens, Kelvin, and Watts. The Lumen is a unit of measurement
for the brightness of Light. The brighter the light, the higher the lumen. Kelvin refers to the color
appearance of the light.  For the kitchen you may want a white light, so look for 4,100K, for the
bedroom, a softer light is more fitting so opt for a 2,500K.  Watts still refers to how much energy
the bulb uses but it no longer equates to light-output.  
 

 Environmental Events in the Community

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCZjHPS-w4wv2CtUOzu9He2TbwEyINa-o1dhjtVJ0J8_Ner9d3VVpZaAs32V90QBipNKBM7sliaykMCwUWC2qGbCvmP6Rr1mWzWNCKpqBl1bu5zfATzKMjZ9gSnPEWhqSQprPHxcrf2gzDWfLe9cWEZcDatE-kGJ6dl3FXYwEuPOiTZe5g5BWX633L2c1mE-RHbbyOGoIA-bicM_LTYuXNk7F09ScqB_Ijz64aEakz5Zl3o5F-g9YLuaoRVBIsHElOWAIQwC5bcXxVIGETZ9nYdRsBKlEI_3dQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUi2QqMUthv9EcORpoJtuJQO0G4f9dNud6z3ciZ1hUpYPl7ubSZkmN5sF7HpcViC2aeNa1l2FzuYMQk3ocInBmT_yfuQ_7RBMHCNPN0-Cy55xqlX1lfFFqWeWd_JoT5juDPTa1hdnSJemoDDSrw81tz2I2sjFPeMP862xjR4wMbFxnnBfDwZBoSUMRFyVYio5o1H9u6tpHu7-ZrewO8PadOzbPJs3SnP-WCXz2TMQDlXkKg6uisb8UvnStpCvZH24MtWV4gcRzYgwaGvR4KjPAjg==&c=&ch=


 
  For more information about upcoming local events
please visit BEC's Environmental Events Calendar:
http://www.becnet.org/events

Mar 3   Daring to Discuss - Climate and Collapse,
Gratitude and Grief, Feelings and Fear and so much MORE! at the Chico Peace & Justice
Center, 6:30 PM

Mar 5  Varietal Tastings from the OVP
4 to 5:30 p.m. at the Chico Branch Library, 1108 Sherman Ave. Have you ever wondered why
which seeds are grown & packaged for resale? How do they grow? What do they taste like? We
will taste spinach and turnips grown at the OVP and rate it, just like the seed growing companies
do. Contact Laurie at: 342-1995 or  laurie@grubchico.org 

Mar 10  Sustainability Task Force Meeting
The meeting will take place at the City of Chico, Municipal Chambers in conference room 1. The
meeting begins at 5:30 p.m.

Th, Mar 10     Fracking Talk by Dave Garcia at Sierra Club meeting, 6:30PM, at the Chico
Library 

Mar 11 Registration deadline for "This Way to Sustainability Conference"

Mar 14-18 Camp Chico WILD
Chico Creek Nature Center's spring break nature camp. 

Mar 19  Film:  Synthetic Forests, The Dangers of Genetically
Engineered Trees, 4pm at the Chico Library 
 
Mar 20 Chico Permaculture Guild Monthly Gathering 
Permaculture Design Process Overview. 10am - 1pm at the
Chico Library meeting room (1108 Sherman Ave.) Free and open to the public. 1-2 hour
interactive discussion, potluck and 'Share the Surplus Swap'. For more information,
emailmodcpg@gmail.com or visit the website. 

Mar 22 Fresh Start Youth Farm
Cleaning up last seasons vegetation, prepping the soil for another summer of learning new skills.
Please contact Colleen 239-272-9661 to fill out a waiver before volunteering. Carpooling is
available. 

Mar 24-25  This Way to Sustainability Conference XI, Many Voices ~
Common Ground. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuMPW4vKVL9HNtk8m-tXCNyxKMHmFpdFeOwv7WBhkCYOEGnmCM1lOQVFdnqsDb80vd61uKjiZLGVSqsEA8JxA5Shr5vqXILzGcS6iaj5v3XeNc1i8CKg9Zmol40ngUPtig-vwb6ero_cPUs7PHfNFv9anP1tLoBMkn9S1YxfwypMEFsex9-dgrfGPLDyGt1Az8XnMUuFH7k_rb0mpZwFS-Lu0sz90HBZteRYBf9yuEZEZc3DfCee9J0qrBrkHkFViN_0JFH9JGfLRpWx272NFkF4ZEeQ75i5zzA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUGwcBiCLUWd0wfXa5L6wLxVkCYog20WBRWAWN5E7iIZbfcnX6KR37fq_Vy2oj3xfE041obM3BmPtGkKUr3saSagR6dasaSfJHiri5FrIKDmi9pIMMzvrp6BIVIB2lzFCFR4oK6mZXVGAC5luBSwopGiKpSGQCy9CA&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUCSDizWJTBHI5_8ssNUwqrXHlptmiIOw9f4vEKzTkCx5w8UaRDxn0Q7nGJz0-TiiRU0YKW_mDKIgaTK_mYtMhweEyPXLQEf2FZNvab4oULe_GwWCLM8fhJdScrChCeryYlxACxkt2PAmFhnkTNnbnOBdDjbQLpYnuR1xu6FbXF-e5SG5NYq0FX60vswEEpWTXQtHyLOUiTzTl9Lyd4uljt8DITWjrogyeiI67iG2vDsh3q3FDdVaXGnfFyAVTP8Tjj5Vn4D9tSAXdRlYwA-xFEqguK7TKEciJ&c=&ch=
mailto:laurie@grubchico.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUBGnlRQegp1USo1ybnznaI9fkEHkYoTMG_W7hcpJR6gjWC86eh3C3ovamJ6CN2eGnTVgtJf6hftzNm_fqXsl6l_EhDpMQ12Zt42jSAdam_Qw_yMmeywwMzSse1hlIwEksw35Ga15lHiYMiJLSaLamxXjVzRmpPdnKBZiZCqmQe4pDIjCUYkU4EZuGKwA-QiTIiBJdHMHT4bSNWPrf-32bgJgI3JLeEa6k9-y4hphydH6aJSHLMBQ4oABSPH5Y09TZJ2Gm88zBokIh-LvHFpYTya620U7FO8TIZ5aYtDFhCyZZsgMJSTdBSMaJ7ZsOEHwijrb99nWtgQs89fI5N5LBucWbO5p_8v49&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUduCRLLCQIG2kpJsUDI2c7Mf4KW_d0NjFIILHOGJce59Im6mUhreyivquO_6RKb8VL4eqKmDtBY5YKbYtKwRNqo0pVNyFGLgtiiKks48TxHlBcr58ZiE8fnWhzsi0PPVc3p5SJmyt9sN-9_j4NowwIw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuAaxIqiCyQr82hG6D40ZdGNN9thZLlI3iLtKswI1_HZruCvWcobYwyXXqLVytNb8FaUAtXKprp4MsZ1DUIrXCdVcNWmR_lqter2ZKS-Pkm4yK0wLQiKCxf4Sslu4WPhIAIZOds5ycpOoonWjRlgjlH3dEZ0xg0SHHP44wIp3sNjF0srwbLGLxwdoDBh36wsRDzodnPBFRAgdFqTiy9f54GFdB1ITtffrFe4ja-ArXny8hjUOYdJ1y3-5pKuwH-U6AmjoNRgWlV3Mdnwe6YKfbkRi-1GeGmmEBMoqzZZjCNMwHxU-tt2QvgHZQs70KKcbJLh_Vm8AaGJ2&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUG-nT8f-iSyVltwzbi73yir6SK8Ub7mzRsQDj_i-G4po4vMo68x9Qqls08rEF4r42IuOjmNBI-7ANMgSIMQ4GYf-K6gXKsn3WB5P4uri4FCUGDhJmjv-eK-t5Knq0ow4cCp5xX_tuyCloQwrrZrbam1UXddc0L3WLRD1C7lKTQ-x2hjhZ9JM0Py-Qp8GnTr-zIbDob8r15LY4dDRlkYDu7Xhtl1R2W1XhkkobDrSI8revhpwpLLeJ-VSFMLeY89uFUfqUsdOXWAKWwjBwUlqVO-AHkl0iauzIKdBf8ehlxaBed3-kMrmJ_w==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEU1idPZifUuH1hLxJsyH5SXnD6nYM6lYk0dSBu60-lsV4koHYPlQZkGzHq0Had9_Nr0LlChhi2ai_B_LPSTMOcQG23Q8wNE6lMagTdHt2014Rp_kz-s03fDiwgzWfIGJC4xuFtHaX4Xk4TWlWcQ91hJQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuDuxwYhfQ_NnB7OZImbcThJWV_nbm1q0F_I9nSo-VX8L-0fzaF2bsaoQZ7Bl7b0xOWx055bKJDtXgPQt36EG6lQc1RxELJSsa0ljxoOkkg1DxO8O1yp6EGtVxTxUdLzeBGKo73cpL1fvTPDyOjeN1-PW53V4Nm1U9C-UXmWTPPzovj4PJVeRp9Sa4g02zlTjc3a-yqRd-5COxxhcoDWJGcTqSQdfR1Zuf6TaeMjUwIv41StzRtW45lo2ChlUKndaqOKGeWsUfULHUSAA5VW-mq7ogpfZ84X752n1Ev-PBI4CAEKOXHrpXclaTHQ-QS3jUFBYmd6gomjfVgGavpOEu-W1pJNa-wyGgQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuDuxwYhfQ_NnB7OZImbcThJWV_nbm1q0F_I9nSo-VX8L-0fzaF2bsaoQZ7Bl7b0xOWx055bKJDtXgPQt36EG6lQc1RxELJSsa0ljxoOkkg1DxO8O1yp6EGtVxTxUdLzeBGKo73cpL1fvTPDyOjeN1-PW53V4Nm1U9C-UXmWTPPzovj4PJVeRp9Sa4g02zlTjc3a-yqRd-5COxxhcoDWJGcTqSQdfR1Zuf6TaeMjUwIv41StzRtW45lo2ChlUKndaqOKGeWsUfULHUSAA5VW-mq7ogpfZ84X752n1Ev-PBI4CAEKOXHrpXclaTHQ-QS3jUFBYmd6gomjfVgGavpOEu-W1pJNa-wyGgQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUn2E1VF0WZScuuWWcmFth37bosQwFm3A510onXQRUCT0xLjUp7Q1NvOQ3XMPgIt3cgng5nMYH787vBMX1NG8Ba-CvTTfAkhNExnky-mVKGv0FSjW_wWmkgQvHh9Ok1i4B4UeGJiHMzlfhaKH30Pv7mtmf0-Nok-6TK5ANOV9Bcwxb76I7z-8OOlL43IBoPLIoTfOjnd-4SAIN9UwEgCiQObtuQ7zBhMBysDBo8vVIVTvekRwx47ii8-WTtgoZZDaU828O5SP2Lyht3CD4mEDKEKJvPb33VS5_mIwiAs6FGdwYQvpLD-gqtwtYKZhRsr0G&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuAaxIqiCyQr82hG6D40ZdGNN9thZLlI3iLtKswI1_HZruCvWcobYwyXXqLVytNb8FaUAtXKprp4MsZ1DUIrXCdVcNWmR_lqter2ZKS-Pkm4yK0wLQiKCxf4Sslu4WPhIAIZOds5ycpOoonWjRlgjlH3dEZ0xg0SHHP44wIp3sNjF0srwbLGLxwdoDBh36wsRDzodnPBFRAgdFqTiy9f54GFdB1ITtffrFe4ja-ArXny8hjUOYdJ1y3-5pKuwH-U6AmjoNRgWlV3Mdnwe6YKfbkRi-1GeGmmEBMoqzZZjCNMwHxU-tt2QvgHZQs70KKcbJLh_Vm8AaGJ2&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuAaxIqiCyQr82hG6D40ZdGNN9thZLlI3iLtKswI1_HZruCvWcobYwyXXqLVytNb8FaUAtXKprp4MsZ1DUIrXCdVcNWmR_lqter2ZKS-Pkm4yK0wLQiKCxf4Sslu4WPhIAIZOds5ycpOoonWjRlgjlH3dEZ0xg0SHHP44wIp3sNjF0srwbLGLxwdoDBh36wsRDzodnPBFRAgdFqTiy9f54GFdB1ITtffrFe4ja-ArXny8hjUOYdJ1y3-5pKuwH-U6AmjoNRgWlV3Mdnwe6YKfbkRi-1GeGmmEBMoqzZZjCNMwHxU-tt2QvgHZQs70KKcbJLh_Vm8AaGJ2&c=&ch=


 
Mar 26 Fracking Fundraiser at the Women's Club 
10 a.m. to 2 p.m.
 
Apr 2 Wildflower & Nature Festival @ Riverbend Park, Oroville 

Apr 8 Banff Mountain Film Fest, Laxson Auditorium, Chico
State, 7 p.m.
The Banff films showcase the best in adventure films, from rock
climbing to big mountain skiing and everything in between. Get
your thrill on at this year's Banff Film Festival! 

Apr 9 GRUB Ed/CCNV host "School Garden Planning", 2:30 to
4 p.m. at the Chico Branch Library, 1108 Sherman Ave. 
Come and plan what to seed and transplant in school gardens now to have ready for the start of
school in August. We will also collaborate on ways to support the summer school garden
maintenance/watering. If interested please contact Laurie at 342-1995 or laurie@grubchico.org
 
Apr 16 Celebrate the Jewel at Chico Creek Nature Center
A family fun carnival from 3 to 6 p.m. Free admission, four game tickets for $1 or get a play pass
for $15. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUS8O7peFieE9L5AdGx0UuZiVJRD7dJ_sWlZOnmlZXJ4eD5tHQTpEVD6OBybPklE2aZ2LWJcAjIUwOvxf1Jf5gfJt9_eE2cQzDs6UAHjAVJooL8Hi8GdSEdPdz55IubBAFIU5yYMWeWwxHxB18cLtlmjo-rGfcJqjIqaB4cqqAYHOljfMKbIilgP63K81JQJGtqhplDo7mZf6gdcyZ1nz__AN5EzE5_HzoIyHS3TLTPQ63_gvsqb5-wIri0-XI3qanvP0gftHHHbGC2ecHFPbboA5arnJXu-lp&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuJptVX-hXmBjM2Y1aTaigijLRobq6DzrME64X_khgrAQ30_OWTO7jlIckT4RoH3OeCP7mWtvn3bdfObJ-ilBIaUCIE-6_ihxdUCAFMq9aT4QyFF__a1bBhNh9JINxHtOabGhAW2BTWW27SX-f5FHL7rIxewyK-8ZK66VRXdOt3hCZKsJlzhLJlFE-DRkq8hPe6byrGgBCROhbEv4ZAY7eShtlNhbzwKRqUj9IohtwRrDo9h63iztjSaNBLvMpnKZUE6uYBCQ7e5CcNaC9JDsqdr2aq2yNUpSyae-bFLjPYVS6fTfAb_zFgzLcT01HSVWZMMAs8glgM4c&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUCSDizWJTBHI5_8ssNUwqrXHlptmiIOw9f4vEKzTkCx5w8UaRDxn0Q7nGJz0-TiiRU0YKW_mDKIgaTK_mYtMhweEyPXLQEf2FZNvab4oULe_GwWCLM8fhJdScrChCeryYlxACxkt2PAmFhnkTNnbnOBdDjbQLpYnuR1xu6FbXF-e5SG5NYq0FX60vswEEpWTXQtHyLOUiTzTl9Lyd4uljt8DITWjrogyeiI67iG2vDsh3q3FDdVaXGnfFyAVTP8Tjj5Vn4D9tSAXdRlYwA-xFEqguK7TKEciJ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIe2lBGCobEUFisVhC1xTZ2PrT_SnZzOJFOfKwgM-3zpJNbQU5R7ea6bYSnJ02dCrisC1p-8KjFSaO6KnpU0SSRNClQ_45cZAVrzhfxTw_m2Rv5sKZhjGXKlIw8fAuqdAV3MzvV7RmApTF8eCMGFoa6UmQ1vDBT1EL3FI2qD2-4i3762br2hi0xKtbfdzfL8NJIcS0evRGtCd9enladShf123PdLU2MTnAgxfGWU7sJwoobWUI-T48xy2pI99T42SzR9JS3oASyHmqf13ESdGqQpnsPSYahbe-TPGjGoDhdkTIt1ZyDQyXQ=&c=&ch=

